
The meeting was held as scheduled at 7:00 PM at the field with six members in 
attendance: Mike Kraynyak, Norris Matthews, Darrell Reitmeyer, Bob Savarese, 
Bill Sherman, and Paul Smyk. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Norris gave an update on the FAA legislation which has passed the US Senate, 
but as of the meeting date had not been acted upon in the House of 
Representatives. The bill as currently drawn up will have a number of restrictive 
provisions which the AMA will most likely lobby to have amended or stricken. The 
tenor of the bill appears to be directed at controlling the future commercial use of 
drones, as well as the risk to both commercial and general aviation operations. 
There are obviously some security considerations as well. 
 
The lawn mover blades have been replaced, and it was hoped that the field could 
be mowed as soon as the 23rd of April subject to the weather cooperating. Shed 
maintenance and work on the pin board still need to be done, and Bill Sherman is 
going to put together a list of materials needed to take care of the items. 
 
Field rolling will most likely take place before the middle of May, and once this is 
done, the club members are encouraged to sign up for mowing the field so that 
flight operations can take place for the club members. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
The members present decided to go forward with a FUN FLY on the third 
weekend in June. This will give the club two events to enjoy during the summer 
flying season. More discussion is to take place at the next meeting scheduled for 
May 18th at the field. 
 
At this time the club would like to welcome its' newest member, Robert (Bob) 
Savarese. Please introduce yourself to Bob when you see a new face out at the 
field. 
 
The Treasurers' Report is attached for you review. 
 
We look forward to seeing you at the field on or before the May 18th meeting. 
 
Mike Kraynyak, 
Secretary  
 


